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GENERAL COMMENTS This protocol outlines a mixed methods evaluation and study of a 
translational cancer research network. It will use a sequential 
interplay of qualitative and social research methods. Initial qualitative 
work with documents and interviews will investigate the operating 
environment of the network, members perceptions of successful 
past collaborations, their expectations of the network and 
expectations of their roles and those of others. This is supplemented 
with a network analysis of previous collaborations. The researchers 
also assess how the network members perceive the clustering of 
members and professional demarcations within the network.  
 
The network is of a size that allows for a meaningful sociometric, 
'whole network' survey of members. The specification of relations in 
the survey instrument will be informed by the qualitative materials. 
Once collected the data allows for close analysis of interpersonal 
relations among network members and the way dyadic relations 
aggregate into network configurations with local clustering and 
network-wide communication patterns.  
 
Analytic procedures developed and used in organizational network 
analysis will be used to identify keyplayers in the network. Further 
interviews with these key players will identify more about their roles 
within the network.  
 
The research protocol provides an excellent template for a mixed 
methods methodology that uses established techniques of social 
network analysis and research methodologies to focus and refine an 
evaluation of a purposive, network-based organization. The research 
it proposes is both procedurally and ethically sound.  
 
This is a very thorough and well worked out protocol. The qualitative 
work means that you will have some interesting materials and 
insights about how best to phrase sociometric-type questions about 
collaborations, sharing of information etc. for the sociometric survey 
of researchers and professionals. There is little discussion about this 
crucial aspect social network methodology in the literature and I 
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hope you find time to write up this aspect of the projects.  
Another opportunity for insightful and useful qualitative material 
comes with the interviews with keyplayers. It will be possible to 
gather accounts of successes and failures of network practice. This 
provides insight into what types of relations and network linkages 
facilitate what types of communication and collaboration. While SNA 
literature recognises that the content of ties within networks ('flow') is 
important (see Borgatti (2005), "Centrality and network flow" Social 
Networks, 27: 55-71), there is little good case study material on this. 
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